Pease Air National Guard Base, Newington, NH will be conducting a base wide exercise on January 11, 2024, 12:00-1:00 PM.  During this exercise there will be emergency responders conducting tests of their response and simulated hostile acts that will generate activity on base.  The use of a giant voice PA system (not expected to be used) may be heard in the surrounding area with notifications of the simulated hostile acts.  There may be emergency lights and sirens seen and heard in the area as well.  We are notifying you in case there are phone calls reporting the activity.  If there are any questions about this activity or you would like to verify a report, please contact our Security Forces Base Defense Operations Controller at 603-430-2601, Extension #5.

You may also call the Security Forces Operations Superintendent MSgt Derek Arsenault at 603-430-2617, with any questions you may have.

Very Respectfully,

Anthony P. Brown, MSgt, NHANG
157th Security Forces Squadron
SFMQ/SAPM
Pease Air National Guard Base, NH
anthony.brown.23@us.af.mil
Comm: (603) 430-2615
DSN: 852-2615
Cell: 978-501-0877

